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The Department of Revenue and Taxation  

Announces Limited Walk-In Services Available at Agana Satellite Office 
From Monday July 6 to Friday July 10, 2020 for Driver’s Licenses Which Expired March 31, 2020 
and Prior; Barrigada Office Open on Saturday, July 11, 2020 for Driver’s License Branch Only for 

Driver’s Licenses Which Expired Between April 1 – April 15, 2020 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
July 5, 2020 

 
Barrigada, GU – The Guam Department of Revenue and Taxation (DRT) today announced the following               
regarding its Driver’s License Branch services: 
 
Agana Satellite Office ​–  

1. Limited Walk-In Services as follows: 
a. Monday, July 6 – Friday, July 10, 2020 from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. for those Driver’s                 

Licenses and Guam I.D.s which expired March 31, 2020 and prior. 
2. By Appointment – schedule appointments at ​www.guamtax.com 

 
Barrigada Main Office ​– Walk-In Services as follows: 

1. Saturday, July 11, 2020 7 a.m. to 4 p.m.  
a. For those Driver’s Licenses and Guam I.D.s which expired between April 1 – April 15,               

2020 
b. For picking up permits, scheduling operating chauffer’s and motorcycle written exam 

 
Guam residents should be aware that for those Driver’s Licenses and Guam I.D.s which expired from                
March 14, 2020 through August 31, 2020, all late fees will be waived as long as renewal is done by                    
September 4, 2020. In addition to the waiver of late fees for these licenses, Guam DRT has also given an                    
automatic extension for those licenses through August 31, 2020 as long as renewal is done by September                 
4, 2020. 
 
Guam DRT will be announcing additional walk-in schedule for Driver’s Licenses at a later date.               
Customers are reminded that Driver’s Licenses cannot be renewed in advance of 90 days of               
expiration.  Only Driver’s License Branch will be open on Saturday, July 11, 2020. 
 
Guam DRT has issued a letter regarding the automatic extension which can be downloaded by Guam                
residents at ​www.guamtax.com​.  
 
Please contact DRT at 635-1761/7651 with any questions regarding this. You may also submit any               
questions at the “Contact Us” section of DRT’s websites or to ​pinadmin@revtax.guam.gov​. 
 
 

END RELEASE 

 

http://www.guamtax.com/
http://www.guamtax.com/
mailto:pinadmin@revtax.guam.gov

